RESPONSE TO ISRP COMMENTS

Project Number: 199801700

Eliminate Gravel Push-up Dams in Lower North Fork John Day

Sponsor: North Fork John Day Watershed Council

Please find below the requested maps detailing the three project 

sites for this funding year (2001) and also project sites for the 

next two funding years.  Project sites are chosen through a 

prioritization process involving the North Fork John Day Watershed 

Council, Monument SWCD, Oregon Department of Fish & Wildlife, and the 

Confederated Tribes of the Warm Springs John Day Basin Office. 

Landowner interest and participation has grown each year of the 

project.   Prioritization criteria includes the degree of passage 

impediment/restriction, and the amount and severity of annual 

disturbance in installation of the push-up dam.  It is anticipated 

that prioritized dams in the Monument/Kimberly reach can be 

eliminated by the end of the 2004 construction season.  Remaining 

temporary push-up dams will be small in scale and will not impede 

anadromous or resident fish migration and will result in minimal 

annual disturbance.  The North Fork John Day Watershed Council and 

Monument SWCD will continue working with landowners to design and 

install alternatives to these remaining small, temporary structures.

The included maps provide a picture of the distribution of current 

push-up dams as well as those eliminated during the life of this 

project.  Significant progress has been made in eliminating the 

larger structures with the most adverse impact on passage/migration 

and riparian conditions.  Project methods are site-specific and 

becoming increasingly more so over the life of the project. 

Permanent pumping stations are designed by NRCS and contracted 

engineers and all designs and installations  meet NMFS and USF&WS 

criteria.  Consultation is completed by the North Fork John Day 

Watershed Council coordinator.

Tier 1 monitoring was chosen due to the nature of the project and 

to best coordinate with existing monitoring efforts on the North Fork 

John Day.  Trend monitoring may eventually provide information and 

data illustrating the local effect of annual instream disturbance on 

water quality, riparian health, and riverine conditions.  Photopoints 

of project sites provide a long-term indication of riparian recovery 

and health.  There is currently underway an effort to integrate and 

coordinate water quality and biological monitoring efforts in the 

John Day Basin.  This will maximize the efficiency of existing 

efforts and help target and prioritize future monitoring within the 

Monument/Kimberly reach of the North Fork John Day.  The NorthFork John Day Watershed Council has limited staff and resources.  Coordination of existing efforts and integration of data previously compiled and stored is essential to our monitoring program.
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